ORCHESTRA

REMARKS - There is always something special about the June meeting. For it is the time when we come together to thank the officers who have served your club in the past year, and give them our best wishes as they again join the ranks of membership. It is also the time when you congratulate your newly elected officers and pledge your support and help during the coming year.

Your new officers are like an orchestra. Each plays its part in making your club sound and act with the joy and hope of a Bach, Beethoven or Mozart.

Directors: Your place in the orchestra of Soroptimistism is with the percussion section. You are important to the smooth operation of your club and to the planning and carrying out of activities resulting in the growth and stature of your club. I beg you to shoulder your full share of the load and keep to the beat in information concerning all Soroptimist matter on Club, Regional, Federation and International levels. Do you accept these responsibilities?

Treasurer: Your place in the Soroptimist Orchestra is in the Brass Section. The French Horn is the underpinning of the section. (add position description) Do you accept these responsibilities?

Recording Secretary: You are the bright trumpet player in the Brass Section of our Soroptimist Orchestra. (add position description) Do you accept these responsibilities?

Vice President: You are the first violinist, the Concert Master in our Orchestra. (add position description) Do you accept these responsibilities?

President: Finally, in our Soroptimist Orchestra, comes the Leader, the Conductor, the President. You will preside with your Baton and Score at all meetings. (add position description) Do you accept these responsibilities?

I now ask each of you to pledge to do your very best to carry out the requirements of your respective offices. To each, I commend a study of the bylaws, as in the Orchestra, not once, but many times so that you are familiar with them. Also, I suggest a review of the Soroptimist laws and all Soroptimist materials made available to you. It is very helpful for all officers and directors to meet, study and practice together for the best sound for the orchestra and for the club.

OUR ORCHESTRA IS NOW COMPLETE!

I declare these officers and directors duly installed in the offices to which they were elected for the sensuing club year. I congratulate each of you and wish for you a most successful and happy term in office. For those of you who are members, I know you will pledge your very best in supporting your newly elected officers in every way.

Titems needed: Artificial long stemmed yellow roses, blue ribbon
Small Score "SOROPTIMIST SYMPHONY"
Musical instruments (small) to attach with ribbon onto roses

